
GLENCOE PARK DISTRICT 
Committee of the Whole Meeting 

Wednesday, November 4, 2020 - 7:00pm 
Zoom Video/Audio Conference or In-Person 

Consistent with the requirements of the Illinois Compiled Statutes  
5 ILCS 120/1 through 120/6 (Open Meetings Act), notices of this meeting were posted.   

Location of the meeting is Zoom -or- Takiff Center, 999 Green Bay Rd, Glencoe, IL 60022 

The Board of Park Commissioners President determined that an in-person meeting is not practical or prudent 
due to the issuance by the Governor of a disaster declaration related to public health concerns in all or a part 
of the jurisdiction of the District, and the President stated that physical presence at the meeting location was 
determined by the District to be unfeasible due to the disaster. If you prefer to attend in-person, please enter 
Takiff Center around the back at the main entrance. Attendance will be limited to not more than 24.  Overflow 
rooms will be provided, if needed.  Please note that the Board of Park 
Commissioners will be attending via Zoom, not in-person, and Executive 
Director Lisa Sheppard will be attending in-person. 

A G E N D A 
Call to Order
Roll Call
Matters from the Public
Preliminary Discussion on FY2021/22 Budget
Discussion on Watts Season Passes
Other Business
Adjourn

The Glencoe Park District is subject to the requirements of the Americans with 
Disabilities Act of 1990. Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting 
and who require certain accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or 
participate in this meeting, or who have questions regarding the accessibility 
of the meeting or facilities, are asked to contact the Park District at 
847-835-3030. Executive Director E-mail address:
lsheppard@glencoeparkdistrict.com

Three Ways to Join this 
Meeting on Zoom 

Meeting ID: 
878 9580 7201 
Password: 999 

Via Phone Dial In 
312-626-6799

Via Computer
Go to Zoom.us, Click 
‘Join a Meeting’, Enter 

the Meeting ID and 
Password above 

Via SmartPhone 
If you don’t already 
have the app, go to 

your smartphone’s app 
store and load ‘Zoom 
Cloud Meeting’ (free) 

The Board of Park 
Commissioners 

welcomes public comments 
during all meetings. 

Option 1: Via Zoom Video - 
Attend the Zoom meeting via 

video and utilize the “raise 
hand” feature to indicate a 

desire to speak during Matters 
from the Public. 

Option 2: Via Zoom Dial In 
Attend the Zoom meeting via 

Dial In (audio only) and 
vocalize your desire to speak 

once prompted that it is 
Matters from the Public. 

Option 3: In Person at the 
meeting at Takiff Center 

Key rules 
governing participation 

All comments will be limited to 
three (3) minutes per person 

and no longer than 30 minutes 
for all comments. 



IV. Preliminary Discussion on FY2021/22
Budget

Glencoe Park District
November 4, 2020 Committee of the Whole Meeting



MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: Board of Park Commissioners 
CC: Department Heads 
FROM: Lisa Sheppard, Executive Director 
SUBJECT: FY2021/22 Budget 
DATE: November 4, 2020 
 
 
 
With COVID-19 turning our budget on end and the continued ramifications of the pandemic, we 
thought it best to have a discussion regarding next year’s budget assumptions. Our 2020 
budget began just has the pandemic hit and closures began. We are anticipating modifications 
to our “normal” operations to continue well into the fall of 2021. Therefore, we are basing our 
budgeting on actuals from 2020, once programs were back in session, after the shelter-in-
place.   
 
We have a few “policy” and “funding” questions to review with the Board that will assist us in 
our planning purposes including: 
 
 Discussion on Categories of Service  
 Discussion on Park Maintenance Level of Service and Priorities 
 Discussion on Upgrades to Website/Registration Software 
 Discussion on Capital Fund 65 

 



MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: Board of Park Commissioners 
CC: Department Heads 
FROM: Lisa Sheppard, Executive Director 
SUBJECT: Category of Services 
DATE: October 27, 2020 
 
 
 
The Financial Policies and Procedures Manual approved in October 2017 and updated 
in 2019 requires the Board to annually review the Categories of Glencoe Park District 
Services that determine the subsidy of programs and facilities. 

 
Attached is the Fees and Charges Policy and Category of Services. Staff highlighted 
changes that were made in 2020 due to COVID-19.  Staff would like to discuss any 
additional changes the Board would like to consider. 
 
The Categories of Service philosophy provides a foundation for differentiating services 
based on “who benefits” and “who should pay.”  Economists have differentiated goods 
and services in the economy in this manner for decades. This philosophy acknowledges 
levels of service are different from the philosophy suggesting that all services are of 
equal value and should be provided to all residents versus a philosophy where financial 
resource allocation decisions are based upon “beneficiary.”   

 



Approved by the Board of Park Commissioners Policy Name
10/17/2017 & 6/18/2019 Page 1 of 4 

Glencoe Park District
Fees and Charges Policy & Categories of Service

The Board has found it necessary and desirable for the District to charge fees for participation
in District recreation programs and the use of District facilities. This policy is designed to serve
as a guide in establishing a fee structure for recreation programs and facility use.

1.0 Program Fee Structure. It is the responsibility of the Glencoe Park District to offer
diversified and quality, park and recreation experiences. Seeking to meet the demands for new
and expanded access to recreation activities, while experiencing the increases in operating
expenses, it is the intent of the Park District to adopt a sound, consistent policy for the
generation of supplementary revenue to tax dollars.

1.1 All Park District programs will give primary concern to the residents’ ability to
participate. Activities will be planned with community demographics in mind.

2.0 Fees and Charges. Fees and charges will be evaluated annually to make sure that tax
revenues are being used efficiently to support basic public services available to all people. Basic
public services will be supplemented to support the demand for quality leisure services by
assessing fees and charges and pursuing supplementary sources of revenue.

3.0 Fee Approval. All park program fees must be presented to the Executive Director for
approval annually. The Recreation/Facility Staff will submit with the budget, a report to the
Executive Director, which will include the activity name, along with new and old program
resident/non resident fees. The Manager will indicate changes, giving specific explanations for
any increase over 5%. If new activity areas are implemented throughout the year, they shall
also be submitted to the Executive Director for approval.

4.0 Waiver of Fees. The Glencoe Park District wants to give all residents the opportunity to
participate in its activities and facilities regardless of financial hardships. Persons requesting
scholarships are required to complete an application form, and then submit the form in
addition to other requested financial documents, to Family Services of Glencoe for eligibility
status. (See Financial Assistance/Scholarship Policy for more details.) Applications will be
reviewed on an individual basis.

4.1 No fee may be reduced or waived without the consent of the Executive Director,
and/or the respective department head, and/or Program Manager.

5.0 Fees and Charges Guidelines. Fees and charges are developed to offset the expenses
incurred through offering programs and activities. When developing fees for recreation
activities, fees will take into account the financial objectives, market climate and
surrounding competitors.
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5.1 Fees and charges are recommended by staff to the Executive Director for
approval. Fees should be set within the budget preparation process. When
setting the fee, the following must be considered:
 Wages and Services
 Operational Expenses (contractual fees and supplies)
 Improvements/Renovations/Equipment
 Categories of Glencoe Park District Services to determine how much of direct

and indirect expenses must be recovered.
o Direct expenses include all direct expenses associated with an activity

including instructor fees, supplies and materials. Fees should be set to
recover all of the expense for the program based on expenses times the
minimum number of participants.

o Indirect expenses include all expenses associated with an activity
including facility rental, supervisory time, clerical, maintenance, building
costs, marketing, etc. An established successful activity should recover
the cost of operations including supervisory time, clerical, maintenance
and building costs.

6.0 Resident/Nonresident Program Fees. Since the facilities, programs and activities are
partially subsidized through taxes by residents of the Glencoe Park District, nonresidents
will pay a maximum increased fee of 20% more than resident rates with the exception
of the following unique activities and facilities:
 No nonresident fee applied: adult programming, select special events, select

contractual programs, Watts daily ice skating fee and skating passes. (changed in
2020)

6.1 Due to the unique nature and demand for Glencoe Beach and Boating Beach in
the Chicagoland area and the amount of subsidy by taxpayers, non residents will
pay the following maximum increase over resident rates:
 50% more than resident rates for Season Passes at Glencoe Beach

(100% in 2020)
 100% more than resident rates for daily fees and trellis/sun shelter rentals at

Glencoe Beach
 100% more than resident for sail boat/kayak/paddle board storage at

Perlman Boating Beach
 50% more than resident for sail boat/kayak/paddle board rentals

* Due to IDNR and OSLAD Grant that the District received in 1996, the
Nonresident rates/fees cannot exceed twice that charged to residents.

6.2 Nonresidents will pay 50% more than residents for pass/daily fee to the Glencoe
Fitness Area.
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6.3 Occasionally, an activity may warrant a reduction in the non resident fee in order
for the activity to meet its minimum. The Director of Recreation/Facilities and
Executive Director must approve fees and charges for these activities.

6.4 Non resident fees will be established in regard to the effect on resident
participation using the following criteria:
 Size of class and limitations
 Ability to expand and grow
 Special limited interest classes
 Reciprocal agreements and shared activities
 Competitive costing of activities

7.0 Missed Classes. Some classes cancelled due to weather or other acts of God cannot be
made up and are non refundable.

8.0 Prorated Fees to Activities. At the discretion of the Program Manager and Director of
Recreation/Facilities, if the nature of the activity permits, prorated class fees will be
allowed and done a “per class basis”.

9.0 Discounts to Other Entities. Full time Village of Glencoe, Glencoe Library, and District
35 staff shall be eligible to receive a Glencoe Beach individual pass for no fee. (we
removed this in 2020) (They must show a business card or staff ID) and receive resident
rate on an individual Glencoe Fitness Center membership.

10.0 Fiscal Year. Categories of Glencoe Park District Services that determine the subsidy of
program will be reviewed annually by the Glencoe Park District Board of Commissioners.

11.0 Categories of Glencoe Park District Services

Note: The percentages below each category represent the Net achieved after revenue
and direct expenses are calculated. This net % helps cover many indirect program
expenses. An example of indirect expenses includes building expenses, custodial, IT,
workmen’s comp, etc. Some programs have more indirect expenses, therefore their
percentages maybe higher.
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FULLY SUBSIDIZED BASIC PUBLIC
Mostly Subsidized
0 – 15% Net

PUBLIC
Partially Subsidized
16 – 29% Net

EXTRA PUBLIC
Partially Subsidized
30% + Net

PRIVATE
Cover Direct and
90% of Indirect
($150,000 Net to
cover the Indirect
expenses)

Parks/Playgrounds Community
Organization Use
of Facilities

Dance Day Camps
Beach Camps

Children’s Circle
Daycare

Beach Concessions Lifeguarded Beach Fitness Programs ELC (Preschool)
Shelters/Washrooms Boating Beach Arts – Drama Kids Club (Before

and After School
Care)

Community Athletic
Fields and Courts

Adult Programs Fine Arts Days Off Programs

Glencoe Beach
(Off season and
when not guarded)

Athletic Affiliates
Use of Fields and
Courts

Martial Arts Fine Arts
Contractual

Watts Ice Center Teen
Programs/Events

Travel Basketball Hockey Lessons
Skating Lessons

Kids Concert Series Special Events Contractual
Programs
(Sports/Camp/
Youth/E.C.)

Facility Rentals

Fourth of July Open Gym Lighted Field
Rentals

Early Childhood
Enrichments

Free Special Events Adult Programs Youth Enrichments
Public Skating and
Hockey

Fitness Center Youth Athletics



MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:   Board of Park Commissioners  
FROM:  Chris Leiner, Director of Parks & Facilities Maintenance  
SUBJECT:  Levels of Service Offered by Parks & Facilities Maintenance Department 
DATE:  October 26, 2020 
 
 
As discussed previously with the Board, cuts were made this fiscal year to the operating 
budget of the Parks & Maintenance Department. This was done to offset the loss of revenue 
related to the COVID-19 closure. These cuts impacted most users of the park system. Some 
groups were more vocal than others in requesting additional support.  
 
Notable cuts included: 
 Landscaping (e.g.: contractual mowing/landscaping) (Typically, contractor support begins 

April 1. This year, we did not bring contractors on until June 1.) 
 Pre-season athletic field maintenance 
 Conservation maintenance 
 Athletic field irrigation 
 Regular small park amenity replacements (e.g.: trash cans/benches) 
 Regular small equipment replacement. 
 Keeping 1 full-time labor position vacant after staff person left May 25 

 
These budget cuts were made at a time when the usage of the park system increased as a 
result of changes in behavior from COVID-19 restrictions. As we enter into the budget process 
for FY2021/22, the staff is seeking Commissioner input on department priorities. Those 
priorities include new maintenance expectations for the Connect Glencoe project and Duke 
Park. Staff expects park use to remain high as residents seek additional outdoor recreational 
opportunities. 
 
For the purposes of defining reduced/essential departmental operations, staff defines the 
following tasks as “essential” to operating the Parks & Facilities Maintenance Department. 
 Mowing grass on 100 acres of parkland and 9.5 acres of Village property 
 Landscape maintenance at high profile sites (e.g.: Takiff, Kalk, Lakefront, Berlin, Friends, 

Glencoe Beach, Shelton) 
 Tree maintenance 
 Building services, such as custodial operations, HVAC maintenance, sump pump 

maintenance, general security checks 
 Snow removal 
 Refuse removal 
 Safety inspections 
 Operating beach cleaner 
 Seasonal facility preparations, such as preparing the boating beach, swimming beach, park 

fountain systems 
 Fleet/equipment maintenance 
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Beyond identifying essential operations, staff continues to face pressure about the condition of 
baseball fields and District-wide conservation. While significant capital dollars have been 
expensed on baseball fields, the operating budget is short of what is necessary to maintain 
these fields beyond the general recreational level. Fields at a recreational level are safe and 
receive periodic maintenance. However, aesthetically and functionally, the fields do not 
operate like synthetic turf fields or fields with dedicated maintenance staff. On an academic 
scale, with our resource commitment, we can maintain the fields at a C+/B- average compared 
to neighboring fields that may average B+/A-.  Historically, there hasn’t been continuity in the 
level of funds available to use for field maintenance. 
 
Additionally, the District has placed a new emphasis on conservation maintenance in the last 
four years, which in part is due to sustainability-minded groups in the community and 
developing industry best practices. Significantly more funds are being devoted to this area than 
was done in previous fiscal years. 
 
FUNDS BUDGETED IN FY2020/21 TOWARDS ATHLETIC FIELDS AS FOLLOWS: 
1. Grass seed/sod $3,000 
2. Athletic supply $16,000 
3. Specialized herbicide/fertilizer $8,000 
Total Athletic $27,000 
 
FUNDS BUDGETED IN FY2020/21 TOWARDS CONSERVATION AS FOLLOWS: 
1. Takiff bioswale stewardship $10,620 
2. Everly-Dietz stewardship $25,000 
3. SOSA partnership $10,000 
Total Conservation $45,620 
 
Unfortunately, these budgets don’t tell the whole story. Hundreds of staff hours are spent on 
both areas of concentration. Both areas need additional improvement to meet the expectations 
of certain groups in the community. Specific groups expressing concern include Glencoe Youth 
Baseball parents and sustainably-minded residents such as members of the Friends of the 
Green Bay Trail. 
 
The challenge facing staff is developing priorities without ignoring the conditions of District 
properties. 

 
1. The District maintains nearly 100 acres of open space with significant invasive plant 

species throughout the inventory. The most effective landscape maintenance the District 
does is with a lawnmower.  
 

2. The athletic playing surfaces don’t meet the standards of many GBA parents in the 
community, and residents routinely point out better fields in neighboring communities. A 
prime example of this is Berlin Field. With the extremely heavy use, the field cannot 
continually be maintained to the original quality of the site. 
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3. The District is opening a newly completed .5-mile path and the Duke Park site. These sites 

will draw significant use and require new logistical support, which will impact existing 
capacity, with new tasks such as daily inspections of the interactive fountain, train cars, 
refuse removal, and pressure washing. 
  
Effectively, we continue to renovate parks with capital funds, but we cannot maintain the 
site to the quality of opening day after the project is completed. The fixed amount of labor 
hours currently available is less than the amount required to meet all expectations. This 
shortfall was magnified this year due to the COVID-19 impact and suspensions of 
landscaping services.   

 
A few options staff is considering for discussion by the Board: 
 Leveraging capital dollars to simplify field maintenance. Specifically, exploring what 

converting one athletic infield to synthetic turf would cost and how it would impact the 
ongoing operation or incurring the expense of using a contractor to surge field maintenance 
to improve quality. 

 Exploring the process of converting some “natural hard to maintain areas” back to 
turfgrass. One example of this is the prairie area in Shelton Park.  

 Removal of low-value perennials that require high maintenance with small dividends. Such 
as daylily tree rings at Shelton or the lilacs outside the Central tennis courts. 

 Exploring how adding additional contractual/staff resources to these areas will impact the 
entire District. 

 
Staff is seeking Board of Park Commissioner feedback on what areas of concentration outside 
of our essential operations should be prioritized if additional funds cannot be allocated. One 
result of adding additional levels of support now in the operating budget is the potential erosion 
of future transfers from the Corporate Fund to Master Plan Capital Projects (Fund 69). 
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TO:  Board of Park Commissioners 
FROM:  Erin Classen, Superintendent of Marketing & Communications and Carol 

Mensinger, Director of Finance and HR 
SUBJECT: IT Master Plan Update 
DATE: October 22, 2020 
 
 
In June 2019, the Glencoe Park District contracted with Recreation Results and Orbit Media 
Inc. to complete an assessment of the District’s website and make recommendations regarding 
our needs for its future redesign.  
 
The completed report was received by the District in fall 2019, and it included website goals, 
recommendations to improve the existing website, and key points in considering a website 
redesign. However, to our customers, the website and registration software are one and the 
same. The report concluded that in order for the Park District to meet many of the overalls 
goals that it set for the website, it was necessary to upgrade our current registration software 
(RecTrac 10.3).  
 
At the same time, staff finalized the District’s Strategic Plan initiatives and objectives. As part 
of “operational effectiveness/efficiency,” it was felt that an IT Master Plan would be helpful in 1) 
leveraging technology to operate more efficiently and 2) evaluating our systems. The original 
intent was to do a comprehensive review and analysis that covered the website, registration 
system, facility and membership systems, work order system, document management system, 
IT staffing, dashboarding, Wi-Fi, customer feedback/input system, and security systems. 
 
Based on that intent, it was staff’s original goal to hire an outside, independent consultant 
(similar to what was done by the District in 2012) to develop a 3 to 5-year IT Master Plan. This 
plan was to include an internal inventory of gaps in technology, a review of technology and 
necessary upgrades, a rollout timeline and cost analysis. This cost was included in the 
FY2020-21 budget as a Fund 65 project in the amount of $45,000.  
 
However, COVID-19 hit before the process could even start.  
 
Fortunately, in September, we had re-convened this project and met with several consultants 
regarding proposals for an IT Master Plan. During our conversations, it became apparent this 
project could go many different directions, and could become very costly and comprehensive.  
 
On October 7, 2020, the District received notification from Vermont Systems that RecTrac 10.3 
will no longer be supported or maintained after December 31, 2021. Ultimately, this forces two 
options:  
 Migrate and upgrade to RecTrac 3.1, or 
 Select, install, and implement a new registration system 
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Staff has secured two proposals – both with very different approaches: 
 
Option 1: Comprehensive Strategic Technology Plan – $49,4000  
The BerryDunn proposal includes assessing current technology and building an actionable 
strategic plan for the future. The plan would include a visioning statement, identify prioritized 
goals and projects with staffing allocation, and identify necessary technological investments, 
and a clear implementation guide for the next 3-5 years. This proposal includes web-based 
survey and fact-finding interviews. The completed report will include a detailed timeline and 
implementation strategies for the execution of each project.  
 
Option 2: Redesign of Website/Analysis and Implementation of Registration System - 
$6,900 
This option divides the IT Master Plan into two phases, the “external customer experience” and 
the “internal processes” component. The attached Recreation Results proposal concentrates 
solely on the “external customer experience” which is the most imperative to the District at this 
point. This proposal focuses on our customer’s digital experience (i.e.: the website and 
registration software).  
 
The Recreation Results proposal will use online feedback tools and virtual meetings to discuss 
our registration process, what works, what is changing, and what software we need to move 
forward. The company will prioritize our needs, research available registration options, arrange 
for demonstrations and tests for vendor finalists, and document all findings. Recreation Results 
has a wide range of experience working with recreation sales and registration software to draw 
upon, but does not sell software or have any partnerships with software providers, so they can 
provide unbiased advice and recommendations.  
 
An upgrade or move to a new registration system is a major undertaking for staff. Selecting the 
right software requires a thoughtful approach, including understanding business processes, 
identifying and prioritizing software requirements, screening vendors, and then organizing 
demonstrations. But finding the time, resources, and tools to do it correctly adds yet another 
challenge to this process. 
 
There are a variety of registration software systems available for park districts. Late in 2019, 
staff attended the IPRA Software Symposium, which included 45-minute demonstrations of 
several registration software solutions (including the updated version of RecTrac 3.1). This 
month, our customer service team began a preliminary review of software utilized by area park 
districts. After viewing the software options, it was clear that more investigation needed to be 
done. And it is also very clear that moving to a new registration system could be very costly. 
See attached cost information.  
 
Recommendation  
Attempting to make registration software changes and changes to the website all at once 
seems like an overwhelming undertaking given our staff size and capacity of the organization,  
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especially in the midst of the pandemic. Our recommendation is to hire the consultant in 
Option 2 to manage the registration software analysis/upgrade, as well as to manage the 
website firm to design our new website.  
 
A committee of staff members from various departments would be involved in the major 
decisions. We also expect to involve key stakeholders in focus groups and/or usability testing.  
 
Our utmost priority at this point is to investigate, select, and implement a new registration 
software as soon as possible. This will give us a better understanding of the features that 
would be available to improve the customer experience through the website and begin to work 
on operational changes necessary to utilize these new and enhanced features.  
 
After this groundwork is completed, a new or revised website would then incorporate this new 
registration software, perhaps at the same time, with known necessary custom integrations, 
creation of forms, and the efficient update of website copy.  
 
Ideally, both the new website and registration software would be rolled out together to the 
public in a seamless fashion. Once that is complete, and the pandemic is over, staff 
recommends venturing into Phase 2 of the IT Master Plan – the “internal processes” 
component. 
 
 
 
 
 



Registration Software Comparison

Current RecTrac 10.3 RecTrac 3.1 Premise Amilia Active Net **RecTrac 3.1 Cloud
On Premise/Cloud Based On Premise On Premise Cloud Cloud Cloud
Annual Application Maint Agreement $6,977 $6,977 $6,977

Initial/One Time Costs
Was $51,000 in 2012
(Ammortized annual

cost $6,375/yr)

$5,000
Migration/Training

Fee
$5,000 $45,000

$5,000
Migration/Training

Fee

Monthly Fee Fixed 0 0 $995/mo 0
3 yr commitment

$1075/mo
Monthly Fee % of Sales 0 0 0.80% 0.81% 0
*Annual Fee % Based on Regis. Volume 0 0 $43,578 $44,178 0
Annual Fee Registration Fixed 0 0 $11,940 0 $12,900
Required Credit Card Processor Y/N No No Yes Yes No
Credit Card Processing Fee % 1.81% 1.81% 2.35% + .30 per transaction 2.43% 1.81%
Annual Fee Credit Card $98,580 $98,580 128,012 + 4,195 =$132,207 $132,370 $98,580

Current Districts Using System
Wilmette, Skokie,

Waukegan, Glenview,
Gurnee

Oak Park, Lindenhurst
2019

Oak Brook, Rolling
Meadows, Carol

Stream, Northbrook

Wilmette, Skokie,
Waukegan, Glenview,

Gurnee
TOTAL ANNUAL COST TO USE SYSTEM $105,477 $110,557 in Year 1 $187,725 $176,548 $123,457

*Based on 2019 GPD Gross Transaction Amts of $5,447,300/13,985 transactions per year
**Given that we replaced our registration server in late 2019, we are able to migrate to Rectrac 3.1 on our current server. This hosted option is shown for

"down the road" when the server will again need to be replaced.





























































Glencoe Park District FY21/22
PROPOSED CAPITAL FUND 65 
ITEMS FOR CONSIDERATION

11/4/2020 Committee of the Whole Meeting



Recreation 
Department

10 Sailing Prams
rolled over from the 

FY20/21 Budget 
$26,850



• Installed in 2008 facility renovation
• Provides heating/cooling/air filtration for 

Children’s Circle/GJK class rooms
• Projected 15-year service life, will be 13.5 

years old when replaced/rebuilt (1 of 3 
units)

• Conservatively recommending a phased 
replacement cycle of three units over three 
years. By phasing the units we avoid 
having $400,000 worth of HVAC units at 
the projected end of life simultaneously.

• This project includes rebuilding the interior 
facility components and replacing the 
outside condenser, the existing system is 
R-22.

• This is a long lead time item, the unit is the 
least reliable of the three. We had two 
major breakdowns last FY. One was during 
the polar vortex. A significant failure would 
cause a long-term program cancellation.  

$130,000

ELC Condenser/ Air Handler Rebuild



Early Childhood 
Parking Lot

• Installed as part of 2008 facility 
renovation

• East end of lot in visibly poor 
condition with significant 
cracking and drainage issues

• Recommending mill and 
overlay for 35,000 square feet 
at $2.85 per square foot

• It will become potentially 
hazardous if we do not make 
repairs. 

$110,000

Example of parking lot failure

Current condition

Area not draining Surface Failure



Shingle Roof 
Boat House

Roof is actively leaking; the 
shingles and some decking 

require replacement.
$35,000



Fleet Truck

Recommending the 
replacement of 1 fleet 

vehicle. This is rolled over 
from the FY 20/21 Budget.
The truck is 21 years old.

Included in the cost is
a lift-gate and plow. 

$47,000



Skid Steer 
Replacement
Recommending the 

replacement of the District 
skid steer.

The unit is 17 years old.
In the last 3 fiscal years, we 
spent $15,785 in rentals on 

a tracked unit due to the 
lack of function on our 

current unit, and it cannot 
be used on the beach

or in parks.
$65,000



Equipment-Material 
Trailer Replacement

Recommending the 
replacement of the 

equipment-material trailer.
The unit is 22 years old.
The trailer is not rated for 

the weight of current District 
equipment.

Loading ramps are 
cumbersome and not ideal. 

$15,500



Baseball 
Infield/Outfield 
Maintenance

Fields require regular 
capital/operational 

maintenance to continue to 
meet District recreational 

standards.
Last done in FY19/20.

$50,000



Watts Basement 
HVAC Unit

The unit was installed
in 2002 making it

19 years old.
Included in PARC Grant.

$12,500



Watts Fire Alarm/ Suppression 
Professional Services

• No current fire suppression
• System/fire alarm is a mix of 

components from the late 
1980’s and 2002.

• Professional services to design 
new systems. System would be 
designed in FY21/22 and built 
in FY22/23.

Included in PARC Grant.
$25,000



Tuckpoint & Gutter Beach House

Originally included in
the 2019 Halfway House 

restoration project as
an alternate, but not 
selected as part of

Phase I due to costs.
Last done in the 1990’s.

$115,000



GYS/ Holmes 
Warming Shelter

• Shingle Roof
• Chimney Tuckpoint

The roof is actively leaking.
The chimney is leaking.

Cost is higher to remove 
chimney than perform basic 

tuckpointing.

$22,000



Technology 
(See separate report)

• Remove barriers for customers of the Park District and visitors to 
the website

• It is important that the website serve as the first line of information 
and a path to getting questions answered and purchases made.

• In order for the organization to meet many of the overalls goals 
that it set for the website, it is apparent that including upgrades to 
the registration software attached to the website, as well as 
internal processes and expectations for what is and is allowed 
must also be revisited. 

• The version of RecTrac that Glencoe Park District utilizes is lacking 
some design and functionality features that would improve the 
customer purchasing experience. (The current version will no 
longer be supported by VSI after Dec 31, 2021)

• Many key purchasing processes from the customer perspective 
are interrupted by the current set-up. 
– Sometimes instead of being able to complete a transaction, 

customers are directed to fill out a form to wait for more 
information that can start a back-and-forth email conversation. 

– Sometimes the website requires customers to leave the website 
and contact a staff member by email or phone; print off a PDF 
file, fill it out by hand, and physically bring it a facility; or come 
into a facility for more information

Registration software (public portal)

Website





V. Discussion on Watts Season Passes
Verbal update and discussion of
Watts season pass sales to date

No Documents

Glencoe Park District
November 4, 2020 Committee of the Whole Meeting



VI. Other Business

Glencoe Park District
November 4, 2020 Committee of the Whole Meeting



MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: Board of Park Commissioners 
FROM: Lisa Sheppard, Executive Director 
SUBJECT: Hoover Estate 
DATE: October 27, 2020 
 
 
The Village finalized the plat of subdivision and subdivision development agreement with the 
development team for the Hoover Estate. 
 
As it relates to impact fees, the agreement stipulates that there will be a credit to the impact 
fee applied to each of the 29 lots when they come in for permit. This credit was developed as 
such: 
 
 The current manor house has 7 bedrooms. Those were used as the basis for any credit. 

Originally, the development team wanted to apply all bedrooms in all buildings (including 
the stable and coach house, which would have added 5 – 7 more). The Village did not 
believe that was appropriate.  
 

 The Village applied those 7 bedrooms by granting a credit for one 4-bedroom house, and 
one 3-bedroom house (to total the 7 bedrooms) and calculated that the combined impact 
fee credit for those two potential houses equaled $40,395 ($26,230 in school impact fees, 
and $14,165 to the park district). This $40,395 credit was divided by 29 (total lots) and will 
be applied equally across the 29 lots ($1392.93 each) as they come in for permit.  
 

 Making assumptions about the number of 3-bedroom and 4-bedroom homes (we do not 
have a final count of either), the estimated totals expected for each district is calculated 
below. Again, this is only an estimate…it may go up or down, slightly, depending on the 
number of 3- or 4-bedroom homes that are constructed.  

 
At this time, the preliminary estimate for impact feels for District 35 is $357,122.63 and for the 
Park District is $192,012.40 

 
Homes BRs Park Fee/Unit Credit/Unit Net Park/Unit Total Park District 
14 3 $6165.00 $1392.93 $5641.22 $78,977.08 
15 4 $8000.00 $1392.93 $7535.69 $113,035.35 

The Village does not expect the building permits to be pulled until well into 2021. After that, the 
permits will come in slowly over the next 5+ years depending on the demand for new homes.  
The impact fees will be paid when building permits are pulled for each individual lot. The fees 
are assessed on a per-bedroom basis. 
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